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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Lars Houmann 
President 
Florida Hospital 
601 East Rollins Street 
Orlando,  Florida  32803  
 
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0101290-00  HCCCB Number: 100007 
 
Dear Mr. Houmann: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Alan F. List, M.D. 
President /CEO 
H. Lee Moffit Cancer Center 
12902 Magnolia Drive 
Tampa,  Florida  33612  
 
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0120324-00  HCCCB Number: 100271 
 
Dear Dr. List: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Carlos Migoya 
President / CEO 
Jackson Memorial Hospital 
1611 N.W. 12th Avenue 
Executive Offices-West Wing117 
Miami,  Florida  33136  
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0100421-00  HCCCB Number: 100022 
 
Dear Mr. Migoya: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Ms. Robin Gaffney 
Director of Reimbursement 
Largo Medical Center 
11315 Corporate Blvd 
Suite 310 
Orlando,  Florida  32817  
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0119741-00  HCCCB Number: 100248 
 
Dear Ms. Gaffney: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Robert Howey, CPA 
Manager 
Mayo Clinic 
4500 San Pablo Rd 
Jacksonville,  Florida  32224  
 
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0100722-00  HCCCB Number: 100151 
 
Dear Mr. Howey: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Steven Sonenreich 
CEO 
Mt. Sinai Medical Center 
4300 Alton Rd 
Miami Beach,  Florida  33140  
 
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0100463-00  HCCCB Number: 100034 
 
Dear Mr. Sonenreich: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. John Gaspelin 
Director of Finance 
Orlando Health 
1414 Kuhl Avenue 
Orlando,  Florida  32806  
 
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0101338-00  HCCCB Number: 100006 
 
Dear Mr. Gaspelin: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Steve L. Short 
Senior Vice President / CFO 
Tampa General Hospital 
P.O. Box 1289 
Tampa,  Florida  33601  
 
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0100994-00  HCCCB Number: 100128 
 
Dear Mr. Short: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Russell Armistead 
CEO 
UF Health Jacksonville 
655 West 8th Street 
Jacksonville,  Florida  32209  
 
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0100676-00  HCCCB Number: 100001 
 
Dear Mr. Armistead: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Timothy M. Goldfarb 
CEO 
UF Health Shands Hospital 
Box 100326 
Gainesville,  Florida  32610-0326 
 
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0100030-00  HCCCB Number: 100113 
 
Dear Mr. Goldfarb: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
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      June 1, 2016 
 
 
 
Ms. Sharon V. Howard 
Reimbursement Manager 
University of Miami Hospital 
1475 NW 12th Ave 
Hope Lodge #205 
Miami,  Florida  33136  
 
RE: State Fiscal Year 2015-16 
 Fourth Teaching Disproportionate Share Payment 
 Medicaid Number: 0100366-00  HCCCB Number: 100009 
 
Dear Ms. Howard: 
 
Your hospital has been determined eligible to receive the enclosed payment under the Medicaid 
Teaching disproportionate share (DSH) program.  This determination is made based on the 
formula found in section 409.9113, Florida Statutes, as enacted by the 1993 Legislature, and in 
compliance with the requirements of federal law, including your certification that you are a 
provider of obstetrical services or that you meet the exceptions provided by federal law. 
 
Payments are proportional to a hospital's relative effort compared to all other eligible hospitals 
for providing indigent and Medicaid care.  Payments are made from a fixed sum of money.  
Thus, any adjustments to the amount received by one hospital affects the amounts received by 
all other hospitals.   
 
The total of your scheduled fourth quarter payment (enclosed, if not electronically transferred) 
and any previous payments for this fiscal year represents 100% of your annual amount for the 
2015-16 fiscal year, based upon an annual appropriation of $65,673,522.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing commitment to Medicaid 
beneficiaries and indigent persons in Florida.  Your contributions to the provision of adequate 
and appropriate health care to Floridians in need are truly appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please call Nicole Linn or Ryan Perry of my staff 
at (850) 412-4287. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Wallace, Bureau Chief,  
Medicaid Program Finance 
 
TW:rp 
                                        
 


